Zephyr Independent School District

Stanton Marwitz, Superintendent Kelsa Blair, Principal 11625 CR 281 Zephyr, Texas 76890 Phone: (325) 739-5331 Fax: (325) 739-2126

November 19, 2020

Dear Zephyr ISD Parent/Guardian,

We had two positive cases earlier this week, and two other tests pending at this time. To be proactive, as a precaution and not an official quarantine, we are going to go online for 1st-5th period on Friday, November 20th for high school students, grades 9-12. We will cancel the games on Friday, November 20th, and Saturday, November 21st. We will make a decision on the games scheduled for November 23rd & 24th, based on the results of the pending tests. There will be a message sent out to inform you of the status of these games once we have more details on the possible cases. To be counted present for each class, students will need to Zoom in to each of their classes at the regularly scheduled class time.

We are going to continue with in-person learning for our PK-8th grade students this Friday. We have not had any symptoms or cases of Covid-19 in these grade levels that would cause us concern at this time. If you would like your child in PK-8th to stay home for the final day, please call the teacher or office at 325-739-5331 ext. 104 to let us know so we can communicate the assignments to your child online.

If you need to get a meal from the cafeteria on Friday, please call the cafeteria office in the morning at 325-739-5331 ext. 133, to make arrangements.

If you have symptoms or test positive for Covid-19 over the Thanksgiving break, please contact us at 325-739-5331 ext. 105, to let us know. We will evaluate our status on Saturday, November 28th, following Thanksgiving. If there is a concern with the number of cases involving our staff or students, we will do our best to let you know as soon as possible.

If you or any member of the Zephyr community does begin experiencing any of these symptoms in a way that his not typical, we encourage you to contact your healthcare provider. We encourage anyone in the Zephyr community who is lab-confirmed to have COVID-19 to please notify us by contacting our school secretary, Paula Coffman, at (325) 739-5331.

If you have any questions or concerns, please reach out to our Principal, Mr. Blair, or visit our website at http://www.zephyrisd.net .

Sincerely,

Stanton Marwitz Zephyr ISD Superintendent